           Minutes from the Patient Participation Group Meeting

          Queenhill Medical Practice – Wednesday 10th September 2014
In attendance :-   Barbara Fox – Olive Ramdeholl- Pam Topley – Ernie Sweenie –  

                                Kelly Bissell – Janet Jalfon

Apologies for Absence :-  Barbara Courtney – Surrendra Patel – Mary Gill – Phillip Pinnell                                              

                                               Janet Foulds – Lynn Ticehurst.

BP Machine :       The BP Machine is now in situ and in use.    Patients are taking up the opportunity to use the facility but it was considered it would take a little while before the full awareness of the machine was realised by patients.

It was agreed that the success of the fund raising campaign and the purchase of the BP Machine should be publicised in the Selsdon Gazette and Janet agreed to do this.

Flu Jabs :        Kelly would circulate the dates of the Flu Jabs to the members of PPG so that they could volunteer which sessions they could attend to help regarding  information of PPG and use of the BP Machine.    It was agreed that an information slip be given to patients to enable the surgery to update email addresses and mobile phones.      It would take time to get 100% email addresses but updates from the surgery to patients would get to more people than it is at present.    A good starting point would be for new patient information.

A further request for funding would also be pursued to enable other equipment for the surgery to be purchased.
DNA’s :       Kelly bought to the meeting an indication of the number of DNA’s that occurred in all areas of the practice for the months of July and August which when added up and times taken into consideration was shocking and costly in time.

Discussion took place as to stricter monitoring of DNA’s and the possibility of a message on the phone system as well as receptionists stressing that patients inform the surgery when they have to cancel.     Further thought to go into this aspect.

Information Screen :-  Once again the information that is on Notice Boards for patients was discussed.   The suggestion was made that perhaps the screen upstairs could be larger and more information for patients be inputted.   Everyone agreed that it would be worth looking into.
Wheelchair :-   Everyone present were still in favour of a wheelchair to be purchased for use at the surgery as the start of the next Fundraising aim.

Grab Rail :-       This item had be discussed at previous meetings and Kelly informed the meeting that a builder had deemed this not to be possible.     Ernie questioned this and after discussion he agreed to look into this matter further as in his professional opinion he thought it could be achieved.    It was agreed that he should have a look at the stair situation. He would also seek the advice of the Building Control Officer for Croydon.

Ernie also expressed concern on the Fire Alarm system and Smoke System as well as the security of paper records.  Kelly informed the meeting that old records etc were kept in an outside building in the garden away from the surgery.

In his professional capacity he raised the issue of loose tiles in the front of the building and Kelly agreed to bring this to the attention of the Doctors.

Purley Memorial Hospital ;  General discussion took place as to how good the facilities are in the re furbished Purley Memorial Hospital and that it was under used.    Perhaps the surgery could offer this facility more to patients or make them aware that they can go there. Of course perhaps this is being done at Queenhill Medical Practice but was an observance of the meeting.

Doctor’s input :-  Although as discussed a few times before at the PPG Meetings there was a feeling that one of the Doctors should come to one meeting occasionally so that the opinion and advice could be given on ideas as well as up to date policies might be discussed with a professional input.    Everyone agreed that hopefully this would happen to further enlighten the PPG on changing aspects in the NHS. 

                                                         **********************

Next meeting
The Date of the next meeting was agreed for Wednesday 22nd October at 6.30pm

                                                                  ______________
